
Social Committee General Meeting December 9, 2019 

 

Members Present:  Cathy Sirocky, Mary Seymour, Enid Lobel, Donna Varvaris, 

Barbara Milligan, Rhonda Galvin, Johanna Weaver, Mary Phelps, Deb McDowell,  

James Young. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 by Cathy Sirocky. 

Approval of minutes – Rhonda Galvin made a motion to approve the minutes 

from the November meeting. Mary Phelps second.  

Treasurers Report - Cassie DeBow was not in attendance.  Cathy Sirocky reported 

net assets as of November, 2019 $5,692.55 of that $1,199.24 is the Good 

Neighbor Fund.  

Activities/Events 

 Speaker Series – James Young reported that on November 24, 2019 at the 

Sloan clubhouse at 5PM, detectives from the Upper Providence police force 

gave an hour and one-half presentation to residents on ways to protect our 

community.  James will be sending a thank you note to the officers. 

 Holiday Party – Enid Lobel reported that a good time was had by all 

attendees at the Holiday Party on December 8, 2019.  An informal survey 

will be conducted for feed back on all aspects of the party. 

 Doo-Wop – December 1, 2019  George Redfern gave the second Doo-Wop 

presentation.  The history of 8 Doo-Wop groups was the topic.  It was very 

interesting and many of us sang along.  Another presentation is hoped for 

in April or May, 2020. 

 New York Trip –  One full bus will be going to NY on December 11, 2019 .  

 New Years Eve Celebrations – Both clubhouse will be having parties.  RAP 

flyers have gone out to announce the events. 

 Beer Club Party – Todd Welsch reported that Rocco’s will be providing the 

food for this event on January 18, 2020.  After December 18, 2019, if space 

remains, the event will be open to the community. 

 Speaker Series & Activities Coordinator(s) – Mary Phelps, Jeanie Kunz and 

Cathy Sirocky will be the coordinators for 2020. 



 

Discussion and Planning 

 There is a request to start a new club by Peggy Schwagerl.  A card game, 

“Hand and Foot”, to be played at the Hills Clubhouse on Thursdays at 1 PM.  

A motion was made by Barbara Milligan and seconded by Donna Varvaris to 

approve up to $100.00 for supplies for this game.  

 Mary Phelps reported that she has been approached to start a French Club.  

As she needs to collect more information, voting was tabled. 

CAB Liaison – Nino Morello reported that transitioning to CAMCO  as of January 1, 

2020 is progressing.   The CAM Board approved the change in the by-laws and all 

members for the 2020 Social Committee. 

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mary Seymour to adjourn 

the meeting with a second by Johanna Weaver. Motion passed. 

       Enid J. Lobel, Secretary 


